
  January 2019 Report 

 
 
Dear Brothers & Sisters, 
 

Thank you for your interest in the Lord’s kingdom in Boston.  I appreciate your 
prayers on our behalf and your notes of encouragement. 
 

Work of Evangelist 
Richard is a gentlemen that I 
studied with several months 
ago, but then he halted all 
communication back in August 
2018.  I regularly prayed that 
we would have another 
opportunity to study together.  
All praise to God for answering 
those prayers!  I reached out to 
Richard again over New Years, 
and we met together for lunch.  
He has decided to start 
studying with me again.  
Richard believes in Jesus but 
does not understand what it 

means to believe.  We are going to be studying through the Gospel of John to see what 
true belief in Jesus requires.  Please keep Richard and our studies in your prayers. 
 
Christians in Boston 
I am constantly impressed by the Christians of our congregation.  They are such an 
energetic group of saints, who are always looking for opportunities to do more work.  
Our men met together to set up our adult Bible classes for 2019.   We just finished 
studying through the gospels, so this year we will focus on the rest of the New 
Testament (about 2 chapters of text per class period).  We decided to split up the 
teaching opportunities, and eight of the nine men signed up to teach the Bible classes.  
If I’m not mistaken, two of the men have never taught an adult class before.  It is a 
blessing to see these men growing and wanting to do more for our group and for the 
Lord.  I really appreciate their servants’ hearts.   
I signed up to teach Romans and Hebrews this year (two books that I have never 
taught before).  I’m looking forward to the challenge, and I have already begun 
studying Romans in preparation for the upcoming class. 

Meetup Study on Revelation 



   

Another opportunity for our congregation to serve 
has come by way of some Spanish speaking women 
who have started worshiping with us.  These women 
had been worshiping on their own for some time 
with an uncle who was doing the teaching.  
However, their uncle suffered a stroke recently, so 
he has not been able to teach them anymore.  They 
do not live far from our meeting place and have been 
attending with us for over a month.  We are blessed 
to have several in our congregation who speak 
Spanish. These individuals have been able to help 
us enfold these women, as well as sit with the ladies 
to translate our services for them.  We pray that we 
are encouraging to them and can help them in their 
worship and service to God. 
 

Personal 
This past week we were able to get away from the 

cold & snow for a bit. We flew down to Dallas to spend time with our physical and 
Christian family there.  It was refreshing to spend this time with people we have 
known and loved for so long, some whom we have not seen since we moved to Boston.  
We also tried to get our fill of Texas barbecue and Mexican food! 
 

On this trip, I was given the opportunity to give a report to two congregations and 
speak with the elders of a third congregation who supports us.  I love sharing about 
the work in Boston and the Christians here with other people.  It is fun to see how 
excited others get about what the Lord is doing in Boston.  Hannah and I were very 
encouraged, and we are thankful for the time that we could spend with the brethren in 
Texas.  
 

Support Update 
Since my last report, it has been made known to me that we will be losing some of our 
support at the end of March.  Therefore, starting in April, we will be in need of 
$500/month. Please reach out to me if you are aware of a congregation or individual 
who would like to have fellowship in 
the work being done in Boston.  
 

To God be the glory in all that He has 
done! 
 
His Servant, 

Kyle Bennett
kyleabennett@gmail.com 
(214) 587-5629 
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First Big Snow! 


